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Media release | Wednesday 19 March 2025 

AdPha welcomes new health 
ministry for Western Australia 

Advanced Pharmacy Australia (AdPha) congratulates 
the Hon. Meredith Hammat MLA as Western Australia’s 
new Minister for Health and Mental Health. 

Advanced Pharmacy Australia (AdPha) welcomes the appointment of Hon Meredith 
Hammat MLA as Western Australia’s new Health Minister and looks forward to continuing 
its strong partnership with the WA Government toward the statewide rollout of Partnered 
Pharmacist Medication Prescribing (PPMP). 

AdPha President Tom Simpson looks forward to working with Minister Hammat and 
Housing Minister John Carey, who oversees the Health Infrastructure portfolio, to enhance 
WA’s hospital pharmacy workforce, improving patient safety and care outcomes in the 
West. 

‘On behalf of AdPha WA members, we welcome Minister Hammat’s appointment and 
the government’s focus on strengthening WA’s health system. We also acknowledge 
and welcome the introduction of new portfolios in Preventive Health, Health 
Infrastructure, and Aged Care and Seniors. 

‘With a growing population and ongoing workforce shortages, investing in pharmacy is 
crucial to ensuring sustainable, high-quality healthcare for all Western Australians.  

Mr Simpson says AdPha supports the government’s commitment to PPMP as part of the 
upcoming industrial agreement for WA public sector pharmacists. 

‘We are pleased to see PPMP recognised in the new agreement and look forward to 
collaborating with Minister Hammat and the broader health ministry to expand 
pharmacists’ scope of practice, shown in other states to ease pressure on hospital 
beds and reduce medication errors and hospital length of stay. 

‘We remain committed to working alongside the WA Government to ensure better 
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health outcomes for Western Australians -- a well-supported and highly skilled 
hospital pharmacy workforce is how we make this happen.’ 

  ends   

For more information, contact: 

Caroline Barlow 
Media & Stakeholder Relations  |  cbarlow@adpha.au  |  0436 009 138 

About Advanced Pharmacy Australia: 

Formerly trading as the Society of Hospital Pharmacists of Australia, or SHPA, Advanced 
Pharmacy Australia (AdPha) is the progressive voice of Australian pharmacists and 
technicians, built on 80 years of hospital innovation that puts people and patients first. 
AdPha supports all practitioners across hospitals, transitions of care, aged care and 
general practice to realise their full potential. We are the peak body committed to forging 
stronger connections in health care by extending advanced pharmacy expertise from 
hospitals to everywhere medicines are needed. 
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